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      ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

May 3, 2017
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:09 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Corey Yates, Tanya Major, Susan Gattis, and Amy Inman.    BJ Henry and Dawne Swank, Assistant Principals, and Deanna Lively were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 16-52 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the April 12, 2017 Regular Session minutes. ORDER 16-53 – Susan Gattis made a motion to accept the April 12, 2017 Regular Session minutes.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the April financial report and activity budget dated April 1-30, 2017, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 16-54 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the April financial report and activity budget.  Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Jake Breunig – Scores a Perfect Score on the State ACT:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Jake Breunig scored a Perfect Score of 36 on the March, 2017 State ACT exam.  This is an outstanding accomplishment for Jake.  
B. Craft Academy at Morehead State University and Commonwealth Honors Academy at Murray State University:   Mr. Smallwood announced that Adam McAnally has been accepted into the Craft Academy at Morehead State University for the 2017-2018 school year.  Also, Kiara Jones, Liberty Bassett, and Kenton Smith have been accepted in the Commonwealth Honors Academy at Murray State University.  Kiara Jones will not be able to attend as she is going to Governor’s School for the Arts which is held during the same time period this summer.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. SBDM Policy 10.03 – 2nd Reading:  The Council performed a second reading of Policy 10.03 – Dual Credit Courses (online or off-site).  ORDER 16-55 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to approve the 2nd reading of Policy 10.03.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 

A. SBDM Council Teacher and Parent Election Results:   Mr. Smallwood announced that Rhonda Wilson and Corey Yates have been re-elected as teacher representatives to serve on the Council for the 2017-2019 term.  Andy Games was elected as a parent representative for the same term.  Because we will be required to add a minority parent (since no minority teacher or parent was elected), Jessica Jones will be our 4th teacher member and a special election will be held to add a minority parent.  
B. Approval of 2017-2018 Student Fees: Mr. Smallwood requested approval of Student Fees for the 2017-2018 school year.  ORDER 16-56 – Corey Yates made a motion to approve School Fees for the 2017-2018 school year.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
C. Professional Development Plan:   Mr. Smallwood and Mrs. Henry discussed the updated professional development plan for the 2017-2018 school year.  

D. Tardy Policy:  Ms. Swank discussed her feelings that the Council needs to develop a tardy policy.  Tardies have become more problematic as many more students are coming in late and leaving early.  Many options for this policy were discussed.  More research will be done to determine how other schools handle tardies and this will be revisited in the future.   

E. Dress Code Policy:  Ms. Swank also discussed the need for changes to be made to the dress code policy.  Specifically, she requested the following as it pertains to shirts worn with leggings: “Shirts worn with leggings/jeggings, must come to the end of the fingertips.”  The Council unanimously approved this change. 
F. Approval of Senior Math Courses:  Mr. Smallwood discussed that, with Council approval, any senior student who has met math benchmark may take a math course not taught by a certified math teacher, but will still count as their 4th-year math requirement.  Mrs. Henry asked that the Council allow for student’s to be advised to take these courses for math credit while an advisory committee (to be formed over the summer) to select all courses that will have math embedded in the curriculum.  ORDER 16-57 – Melissa Butler made a motion to approve student’s meeting math benchmarks to take certain specified courses as determined by the committee for their 4th-year math requirement.  Amy Inman seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
G. Review of May Testing Calendar:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the May testing calendar with the Council.  He explained the State required testing dates as well as the testing dates set forth by College Board for all AP exams.  

H. Senior Walk Highlights:  Mr.  Smallwood thanked Mrs. Henry and Ms. Swank for leading our seniors on the senior walk this year.  The Senior walk was held on April 28, 2017.  A pizza party was held that afternoon for our seniors.  

I. Senior Honors Night:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Senior Honors Night will be held on Wednesday, May 10, 2017.  This event will take place at 6:00 p.m. in the Elizabethtown Performing Arts Center at T.K. Stone.  

J. Job Shadowing for Juniors and Seniors during final exams:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that juniors and seniors who are eligible for final exam exemptions will be allowed to job shadow during finals week.  

K. Honors Day Program:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the Honors Day Program, to be held on Friday, May 19, 2017.  The Freshman program will be held at 8:05 a.m.; the Sophomore program at 8:45 a.m.; and the Junior program will be held at 9:30 a.m.  

L. Valley View/Extended Learning Program Graduation:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that this graduation ceremony will take place on May 18, 2017 @ 5:30 p.m. in the gym at EHS.

M. Panther Academy Graduation:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Panther Academy will hold their kindergarten graduation on May 19, 2017 @ 11:00 a.m. in the EHS gym.  

N. Graduation Practice:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that graduation practice will be held on Friday, May 19, 2017 @ 1:00 p.m. in the EHS gym. 

O. Graduation: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the 2017 Elizabethtown High School Graduation Ceremony will take place on Saturday, May 20, 2017 @ 11:00 a.m. in the EHS gymnasium. 

P. Project Graduation:  Mr. Smallwood discussed project graduation and commended our Junior Class Officer and junior parents for their hard work in planning this event for our graduating seniors.  This event will take place on May 20, 2017 beginning at approximately 9:30 p.m. and lasting until approximately 2:30 a.m. on May 21, 2017.  
V. PERSONNEL:   
Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that applications are currently being accepted for the following open positions and interviews will be conducted over the summer break: 

A. Special Education Teacher (17-18 School Year) 
B. Special Education Instructional Assistant (17-18 School Year)
C. Color Guard Instructor 
D. Freshman Volleyball Coach 
VI.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE: June 7, 2017
VII.
ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 16-58 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 6:06 p.m.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
